NMMU CHESS CLUB
2012 

Focus points for the year:

1. NMMU Invitational Tournament

2. NMMU Open Tournament

3. USSA Tournament

4. Tri-Varsity

5. Coaching clinic in Port Elizabeth

6. Fixed Opening 

7. Training manual to be used in club
8. Equipment

9. USSA Close Tournament

10. League

11. Club Championships
1.  NMMU Invitational Tournament

The plan is to expand on last year after the success we had.

The players in Eastern Province are keen on the new format that I want to introduce.

The idea is to have an A, B & C section.

The A section will consist of the 5 top rated players in Eastern Province and 1 student.

The B section will include the next 4 top rated players, 1 student and 1 scholar.

The C section will only include ladies.

This event will take place over three days (Friday – Sunday)
Proposed date:  2 March – 4 March or 9 March – 11 March

Format:  90/90 with 30 sec. increment from move 1

Catering:  We need to provide snacks for the Friday, Lunch for Saturday & Sunday.


     Coffee & tea for the duration of the event.

Entry Fee:  R 100 per player
Sponsorship:  I am currently speaking to Mr Winston Dalpat from the NMMM. He                                       will be able to make a donation that can be used for prize money for the players.

Budget will be R 6 500
The actual expense will be for catering. (20 people) and rating fees to be paid to CHESSA.
2. NMMU Open Tournament
This tournament is growing every year. This has also now become a fixture on the Eastern Province calendar. I think last year was a great success with the new venue.

If possible we must not change anything from last year.

Venue:  
Same

Rate of Play:
Same

Budget:
Increase to R 6 500
Date:

05/06 October

3. USSA Tournament
This year will be a very busy year for NMMU.

We will host this prestige national tournament. First week in December.
We need to form a LOC to help with the organizing of this event.

I have already contacted some of the people that were involved in the running of last year schools tournament.  

If possible we need to meet with these people in the next month to determine their roles on the LOC, and start raising the awareness of this event.

The budget for our club will be reduced due to no travelling for our players. Hopefully this will allow us to increase our numbers in this event.

I think you can use last years’ amount less travelling. Maybe an increase for additional players.

The club should make some money from this event. 
4. Tri-Varsity
We need to work hard to increase our level of play. We might face the same problem of last year.  Two or three players might not be available due to national duty.

The budget will be for travelling to the event.

5. Coaching clinic in Port Elizabeth

We must do two or three clinics in the Nelson Mandela Metro. 

One of these clinics must form part of the outreach program.

Budget will be transport to the clinic, copies of notes to the players, board and set for each person attending the clinic. (Board & Set = R 40) If we limit the number of pupils to 30 we must budget for R 1 200 per clinic. I think we can look at a total budget of R 2000 per clinic. 
Total budget for all clinics:  R 6 000
6. Fixed Opening

This year our fixed opening will be the Queens Indian Defence.

I have asked Sven Stocklose to present this opening to the club.

This will form part of our first tournament for the year.

He will present this on the 22 February and the tournament will start on the Monday the 27 February.

7. Training Manual to be used

We will be using Judit Polgars training manual as a guide during the year.

She did a presentation to our local chess community in December last year.

8. Equipment for the club
We need to purchase new clocks for the club. 

The best place to buy is in the UK.

If we purchase 6 clocks we are looking at a cost of R 5 700.

To buy the same quality clock in South Africa, we will pay more than R 6 000.

If we also purchase some chess books that can be used in the club we can add R 625

Total Budget for equipment = R 6 325
9. USSA Close Tournament

We will have 5 students from our club that will take part in the USSA Close.

Each university must cover their players cost.

The event will take place over 7 days. 

I think we must budget for R 7 000
10. League
This year we will participate in the Eastern Province League.

This will take place during the month of August.  The venue for this event is the Daiz Club in Newton Park.

Our players will need transport from the University to Daiz and back.

Budget 8 players = R 1 500
11. Club Championships

This tournament is the prestige event for all club teams in the country.

We played in the 2010 club championships, which help prepare our players to win the USSA nationals at the end of that year.

I think it is vital for our player to play in this event.

The tournament will take place at the end of September and will be held in Bloemfontein.

Budget for 10 players:  R 21 000
Total Budget for all events during 2012 
R 54 825 - This exclude the travelling for the tri-varsities and coaching fees.

Based on these numbers we will not be able to meet all our planned activities for this year. We can only hope to receive a sponsor for this year that will be able to assist.

Hope this help you with the budget and yearly plan.

Regards,

Tinus
